Principal and Vice-Chancellor of the University of Glasgow, was made a Knight Commander of the Bath. Mr. Jonathan Hutchison, the well-known surgeon, received the honor of knighthood.

In this connection we find a letter in the British Medical Journal from Mr. Garry Simpson, of London, who writes as follows: "Has not the time arrived for the members of the medical profession to show in some tangible form their appreciation of the valuable services rendered to medicine and surgery by Sir Jonathan Hutchison? I am convinced that if a representative committee be formed and a fund opened, nearly every practitioner would be only too pleased to subscribe to some tribute of his great work."

## ONTARIO MEDICAL ASSOCIATION.

The next annual meeting of the Ontario Medical Association will be held in Toronto on June 1st, 2nd and 3rd, 1909. The following officers were elected last year to look after the interests of the Association at the coming meeting:

President.—Dr. H. J. Hamilton, Toronto.

Vice-Presidents.—Dr. R. R. Wallace, Hamilton; Dr. A. Dalton Smith, Mitchell; Dr. A. M. McFaul, Collingwood; Dr. George Field, Cobourg.

General Secretary.—Dr. E. Stanley Rycrson, 243 College Street, Toronto.

Assistant Secretaries.—Dr. Samuel Johnston, 169 Carlton Street, Toronto; Dr. J. E. Davey, 145 King Street, Hamilton.

Treasurer.—Dr. J. Heurner Mullin, 201 James Street South, Hamilton.

Chairman Committee on Papers and Business.—Dr. Herbert Bruce, 64 Bloor St. East, Toronto.

Chairman Committee on Arrangements.—Dr. Bruce L. Riordan, 73 Simcoe Street, Toronto.

The Committee again decided to adopt the system of dividing up into sections, of which the following is a list, with their officers:

Surgery.—President, Dr. G. A. Bingham; Secretary, Dr. A. B. Wright.